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Dates for your Diary 

June 
  2 Sat  Coffee Morning St Stephenôs Church, Stainmore    10.30am 
  2 Sat Summer Picnic, St Stephenôs Church, Stainmore     12.30pm 
  3 Sun Strawberry Fair Acacia House, Warcop,  1.30pm 
  6 Wed Prayer for the Parish, St Theobaldôs  9.30am 
  6 Wed Lunch Club, Brough Sowerby Chapel,  12noon       
10 Sun  Brough Hound Dog Show, Castle Garth 12noon 
11 Mon Brough Parish Council, Reading Room, Main St.  7.00pm 
15 Fri Fun Evening, Warcop Parish Hall  7.30pm 
16 Sat Brough Farmers Market, Memorial Hall  9.30am 
16 Sat Auction of Promises, Inn at Brough  7.00pm 
17 Sun Caf® Church, St Michaelôs Church Hall  10.00am 
21 Thur Remote Cinema, Warcop Parish Hall  7.00pm 
24 Sun Warcop Village Show, Warcop Parish Hall 1- 4pm 
27 Wed Parkinson Caf®, Emporium, KS  10.30am 
28 Thur Valuation Event, All Saints Orton  1-7pm 
30 Sat Coffee Morning Memorial Hall  10.00am 
30   Sat  Concert, Eden Piano Trio, Warcop Parish Hall  7.30pm 
 

July 
  4 Wed Prayer for the Parish, St Theobaldôs Church 9.30am 
  4 Wed Warcop and Sandford WI, Warcop Parish Hall  7.30pm 
  7 Sat Rush Bearing, St Theobaldôs Church  2.00pm 
  7 Sat B.B.Q St Stephenôs Church, Stainmore 12.30pm 
15 Sun Strawberry Tea, Low Broomrigg 3 - 6pm 

William Pounder, Black Horse Inn, Stainmore up for food- hoarding, in 
that he had eight hams sent from Wensleydale in February, by train, for 
use in his pub (it uses 32 - 37 hams a year) ï case dismissed. 

Died 28th May Mrs Margaret Dent, Cragg Green, 85 who lived in Stain-
more all her life. Was a Primitive Methodist, very helpful. 

25 years ago (1893) ï Mr W Watson grandson of Mr Watson of North 
Stainmore is first of the 74 candidates for Primitive Methodist Ministry 
(in the exams) 

1918 War News; Gunner William Edward Bousfield, Augill Head,  
eldest son of Mr and Mrs T W Bousfield there, 29, slain on 1st June 1918. 
In August 1914 was of Sunderland Mounted Police. Volunteered 1915, 
Trench foot October 1917 until April 1918. Buried on Sunday 2nd June 
10.00am in the British Military Cemetery at (censored) 
                                                                                            Jeremy Godwin 
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Title Unknown 

"At eve I saw a lovely scene 

High in Heaven's celestial screen 

There like a pearl on a gown of jet 

Hung the crescent moon where the sun had set. 

It seemed to me as there I gazed 

That God, perhaps in a practical haze, 

Had placed the star to anchor the moon 

In case it should drift from the sky too soon." 

                                              Anonymous  

Could all material for the  
DOUBLE ISSUE      JULY/ AUGUST please be in before  

JUNE 20th,  
Copy may be e-mailed to the editor, Colin Edney:  

thewayeditor305 @gmail.com   
Please note that attachments to the email, should be in ówordô or óworksô 

format 
Alternatively, deliver by hand or post to  

ñThe Way "Four Winds, Church Brough,  Kirkby Stephen, CA17 4EW 
Tel: 017683 42073 
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From the Parish Register 
 
Funerals 
Gale Crawshaw        Buried in Brough Churchyard on 26th March 
 

Enid Collings            Buried in Brough Churchyard on 8th May 

CHRISTIAN AID/Cold Calling Zone 
 
We collect for Christian Aid along Brough High Street and most of 
Church Brough. The advice given to us when collecting in Cold Calling 
zones is not to put envelopes through homes displaying a sticker.  
Sorry if you feel missed out of the annual collection. It would be good if 
you could donate on line https://donate.christianaid.org.uk 
if you so wished.    
                                                                                   John & Liz Edwards 

Members of Brough Methodist Church would like to 
thank all those who contributed in whatever way to the 
recent Freegle give and take event. 
We have some skis, poles and ski boots up for grabs,  

                   i.e. FREE.  If you would like to have a look at them,   
                   please contact Heather/Graham on 42476. 

To the owners the of Helbeck Estates 
On behalf of all walkers, young and old, a big thank-you for allowing lo-
cals to walk to the Fox Tower again. The new route is spectacular, and we 
are all extremely grateful that you have allowed access to this wonderful 
area. 
                                                                                          Roamin Robin 

  CONGRATULATIONS AGAIN! 
Just to let all recyclers in the parish know that during  
the period from October 2017 to March 2018 you  
have earned Ã389.51 in Eden District Council recycling 
credits.  This amount is split three ways and the monies  

are donated tothe Brough School Fund, Chofhs Youth Group and Brough 
Pre School.  Please keep supporting these groups by recycling as much of 
your rubbish as you can!   Thanks again. 

Brough Parish Council 
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From the Cumberland & Westmorland Herald June 2018 

Average weather till final week (cold, wet, windy).  

Dog roses out by 22nd  

Kirkby Stephensô Food Controller is Mr Rees, 43, solicitor in Kirkby 
Stephen: population 1100 in K Sôs area: the Army called him up as a 
ñmere civilianò. His Committee, appalled, applied for exemption; the 
tribunal agreed exempting him for 6 months. ñI am not a shirker, I  
volunteered in 1915 but was told I was too old.ò Mr Bowfather 
(Tribunal) ñwho pays you?ò ï Mr Rees; ñI donôt know. Nobody has paid 
me yetò (laughter) 

Capt. M Wynne, son of General Sir Arthur and Lady Wynne (Warcop) 
flew up in his plane from Shrewsbury, Tuesday 28th May, 150 miles, 
landing that evening near Edengate and flying back next day. Big crowd 
including people from Brough. Collection taken for Wounded Soldiers. 

Brough Primitive Methodist Circuit Gathering on 4th June was in Kaber, 
fine day. 

The RDCôs Inspector has viewed 128 houses in Brough and found that 
64 of them are dark and smelly. 

On Saturday 3rd June Brough Red Cross held its Picnic at Helbeck Hall 
with many wounded soldiers there as guests of Mrs Breeks. General Sir 
Arthur Wynne gave a lecture on Red Cross work, followed by tea (itôs 
food given by people in Brough, Helbeck and Brough Sowerby). Dance 
that evening to trio of piano, violin and cornet. Proceeds to Red Cross 
Our Day funds. 

Inquest reopened on the dead infant of Mrs Sarah Allerton, Brough. 
Husband left her c.1912. Is living with her step mother. The child was 
born at 2.00am but she let it be till 6.00am (dead), for fear of her  
stepmotherôs annoyance if woken ï Verdict: Not her fault. But the law 
thought otherwise and summoned her for trial late in June. Her husband 
is Private G W Allerton. She has had 6 children already so she knows 
what to do - prison 3 months for neglecting the baby. 

Westmorland County Councillor R W Lambert (Warcop) to be  
Alderman and Mr Philip Rudd (Musgrave) to be County Councillor. 

While on their annual visit to Brough, June, Mr and Mrs Kirwan (South 
Shields) heard that their only son Captain G D Kirwan RGS is now M.C.  

By Government order all farmers in Brough Parish, Warcop, Musgrave, 
Crosby Garrett, Waitby, Ravenstonedale, K S, Stainmore must use KS 
Mart and no other. 
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Walk of the Month ï Cross Fell 
  This eleven-mile walk takes you to the highest point in the Pennines. It can be 
a major undertaking in adverse weather conditions but is an exceptional walk 
and well worth the effort. Route finding is fairly straightforward on good paths, 
although care is required to spot some of the cairns after passing Wildboar 

Scar. Be well prepared for bad 
weather on the tops, there can 
be a cold wind even on a fine 
day. 
  Approach the start at Blencarn 
via the A66 to Kirkby Thore 
and Newbiggin. Park near the 
school in the centre of the  
village. 
  Walk up the Main Street to a 
gate at the top of the village and 
follow the track sp Cross Fell. 
After 2/3 mile continue on a 
grassy path in the same line for 
İ mile to Wythwaite. Bear right 
at a gate near the house and then 
left after 100 yds on a lovely 
grassy path heading towards the 

prominent peak of Grumply Hill.  
  After a set of three gates follow the grassy path straight ahead. In 300m yds 
cross a stream and head for the valley to the left of Grumply Hill. The path 
continues up this valley before veering right to gain the shoulder of Grumply 
Hill, and soon veers left up the steep slopes of Wildboar Scar. 
  The path continues past a ruin and occasional cairns to eventually reach a 
path junction near Crowdundle Head. Turn left up a paved path and over rocky 
ground before following cairns to the windbreak shelter at Cross Fell summit. 
  From the top head due north to follow a cairned path and down grassy slopes 
for ı mile to a large cairn at a path junction.  Turn left and head over the moor 
and follow this path for about 3 İ miles all the way down to Kirkland. 
  Walk down the lane and keep straight on at a road junction sp Blencarn. 
  After ı mile take a gap stile on the left sp Blencarn. 
 Walk diagonally across the field to a group of trees on a spur. 
  A gate leads to a path through the wood to a stile. Follow the fence ahead 
down to a footbridge and turn left to a stile. 
  Turn right and follow the field edge to a gate. Continue round the end of the 
lake and then walk diagonally up the field to a gate. 
  Follow the field edge to arrive back in Blencarn near to the start. 
                                                                                                       Roamin Robin 
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New Drama group at Warcop 
 

A new drama group started up in April based at the new Warcop Parish 
Hall.  The group meets at the Hall on Tuesdays from 7:30pm and wel-
comes anyone else wishing to join and enjoy this fun hobby.  To date 
the group has read three plays - a farce, a comedy and a comedy thriller.  
In June we will be reading a pantomine (oh, no, we won't ; oh, yes, we 
will !!!).  We definitely will !!!  After that we will be reviewing our next 
activities so come and join now and help shape the future of the group.   
 
Everyone is welcome, whether experienced or novice.  There will be 
opportunities to just get involved in play readings if you wish or act if 
that's what you feel like doing whether it be plays, sketches,  
improvisations and so on.  If you have any other talents you'd like to 
express let us know as ñvarietyò shows are also an option.  There will 
also be ñoff stageò parts to play when we get to put on productions.  If 
you'd  like more information feel free to text or phone me, Geoff, on 
07810868795.  The drama group activity is also shown on the Warcop 
Parish Hall website, www.warcop.org.uk  under Parish Hall Events. 
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 Swanson 

    House 

           Bed  
   & Breakfast 

    Main Street, 
Brough, CA17 4BL 

 Tel. 017683 41221 
           Email:-  
enquires@swansonhouse.  
                co.uk or                       
www.swansonhouse.co.uk 

            BROUGH  

     MEMORIAL HALL 

     Hire fee Ã13-15  

         per session 

      Heating extra 

      Use of kitchen incl. 

          Bookings   

        017683 41033 

            Email : - 
      broughmemorialhall 
        @yahoo.com 
           Facebook  
   Brough Memorial Hall 

  IAN HUTCHINSON 

  WOOD FINISHING 

        Restoration 

 Painter & Decorator 
     Restore wood  

 & painted kitchens, 

     tables, floors,       

doors, furniture, etc 

 Tel : 017683 71008 

Mob : 07966948496 

            No vat 

     ñExcellent refsò 

 
R A Lofthouse,    Kirkby Stephen 

Roofing Services 

         We specialise in traditional & modern slating, flagging and tiling. 
 We offer a reliable & competitive service in & around the Eden Valley 
          Traditional slate specialist,                Re Roof / Repair work 
          Slating, flagging & tiling                   Lead work 
     Velux replacement /installation              Chimney repair/replacement 

                  For a free quotation or any enquires please call 

                  Tel: 017683 42689             Mob: 07557738016 
                             Email: r.a.lofthouse@outlook.com 

 

  DOGGIE 

  HOME  

   BOARDING 
  Away on Holiday 

 or Business? 

  07486-109010 
      Local & Licensed 

       SEASONDED 

   FIREWOOD 

     In dumpy bags 

    Hardwood Ã64 

    Softwood   Ã50 
   Price inc. VAT @5% 

  Free Local Delivery 

Kiln Dried Logs Available 

    Thomas Ewbank 

      017683 62746 
   www.tjewbanklogs.co.uk 
 HETAS Quality Assured Fuel 
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Electrical 07856 247920  

                    $Ï ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ 3/,!2 0!.%,3 ȩ 
           7ÈÙ ÎÏÔ ÔÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÁÎ        
                !,, %,%#42)# ÈÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÓÙÓÔÅÍ ȣȣȢ 
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!002/6%$ ).34!,,%2 &/2 2ÏÉÎÔÅ !ÐÐÌÉÁÎÃÅÓ 

ehlelectrical@hotmail.com 
www.ehlelectrical.com 

ñYour local reliable electricianò 

[ƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ¢ƘŜ LƴƴΩǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ hũŜǊǎ 
YŜŜǇ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ Ǿƛŀ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ  

  
!ƭǿŀȅǎ !ǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ /ŀǊǾŜǊȅ 

[ǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ aŜƴǳǎ 

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ DǊƻǳǇ ϧ tŀǊǘȅ aŜƴǳǎ 

CǊŜŜ CǳƴŎǝƻƴ wƻƻƳ IƛǊŜ 

[ƻŎŀƭǎ 5ƛǎŎƻǳƴǘ 
 

¢ŜƭΥ лмтсу опмнрн 
9a!L[Υ ōƻƻƪƛƴƎǎϪǘƘŜƛƴƴŀǘōǊƻǳƎƘΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

ǿǿǿΦǘƘŜƛƴƴŀǘōǊƻǳƎƘΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

mailto:broughmemorialhall@yahoo.com
mailto:broughmemorialhall@yahoo.com
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WARCOP AND SANDFORD W I 
 

We were delighted to have so many WI friends to hear Jacki Hill-Murphy, 
our guest speaker at our óOpen Meeting in April. Jacki is a well known 
adventurer, author and renowned speaker, known as the óRock Chick 
Explorerô. Jacki told us of her fascination with extraordinary women like 
Kate Marsden, so obsessed with the fate of leprosy-sufferers worldwide 
that she  travelled nearly ten thousand miles across pre-revolutionary 
Russia to find a legendary plant that might be a cure, and report on living 
conditions of leprosy sufferers in the remote Siberian forests. 
Jacki travelled to Siberia to see for herself the truth of her journey and 
found a remote village in the forest still celebrating the work of Kate 
Marsden over a hundred years later.  
Mrs Valerie Brook gave the vote of thanks. 
 

Mrs Maureen Heron (President) welcomed members to the May meeting. 
After a short Business Meeting óGardeners Question Timeô was the topic 
for the evening, Mrs Heron introduced our guests, Mrs Joy Thompson 
and Mrs Jean Wallace both keen gardeners.  
A lively session was followed by questions  
Mrs Heron gave the vote of thanks. 
Refreshments were served by Mrs Julia Holloway and Mrs Elizabeth 
Richardson 
Our next meeting at the Parish Hall will be on the 4th July when Mr Clive 
Allen will tell us about his óLife in the Prison Serviceô. 
                                                                                         Valerie Brook  

                                  Lorraineôs business  
                                 Cleaning, ironing, dog walking. 

                                Fully insured and very reliable. 

                               Please call Lorraine Wilson on 

                                          07851 271397 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to all those dog owners who pick up their dog poo. 
Can dog owners please take another step further and place their black 
poo bags in the appropriate bins.  
22 filled poo bags were picked up from the bridle path between the 
playing field and Musgrave lane. 
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      Brough Parish Council May 
The Annual Parish Meeting, The Annual General Meeting and the 
monthly Council Meeting were held on Monday 14th May at the Read-
ing Room. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 8th May 2017 
were received and agreed as a true and accurate record of the minutes 
of the meeting. 
Annual Parish Meeting 
Councilôs Report was prepared and read by the Chair. The Council has  
had a very busy & productive year. A copy of the report will be  
uploaded onto the www.brough-cumbria.info website. 
   The Plan of Action for 2018-2019 ï read by the Chair. Again The  
   Council has a busy year ahead and this will be uploaded onto the  
   www.brough-cumbria.info website. 
    Financial Outlook for 2018-2019 a tight and realistic budget has been 
    agreed with an estimated carry over figure of approx. Ã2500 into the   
   2019-2020 financial year. 
AGM 
Election of Chair and Officers of the Parish Council. Chair - Cllr  
McKenzie nominated by Cllr Jones, seconded by Cllr Allison and  
accepted.  Vice Chair - Cllr Jones nominated by Cllr McKenzie,  
seconded by Cllr Ellwood and accepted. All the Councilôs policies and 
procedures and records of assets were updated and adopted and  
included GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation 2018): the clerk  
confirmed that council is working towards full compliance of this by 25th 
May 2018. 
Monthly Meeting. 
County Cllr Phil Dew and Eden District Councillor Malcolm Smith  
attended. There were no members of the public in attendance. 
The Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted and agreed as an 
accurate record. 
Eden Community Governance Review 
Mr Matthew Neal, Deputy Exec Director of EDC attended and there 
were discussions regarding the proposed boundary changes for 
Brough and Helbeck parishes. It was recognised that both Brough and 
Helbeck wish for no change. The decision will be made in July with 
legal óDuty of Changeô in September, ready for next Mayôs elections. 
EDC Devolution of Assets Mr Neal confirmed that an extension for 
handover to 30 September had been agreed by The Leader. There 
has been no further progress in terms of the handover of Jubilee Gar-
dens, the play area, toilets or confirmation of the number of street 
lights Brough will have. Mr Neal will investigate and chase matters up 
 Audit 2017-2018 ï approval and acceptance of Annual Governance 
and Accountability Return Part 2 and Certificate of Exemption. All  

http://www.brough-cumbria.info
http://www.brough-cumbria.info
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necessary documents will now be placed on notice boards and  
uploaded to the parish website. 
Land Asset Transfer ï land at Musgrave Lane ï three funding  
applications totalling Ã23,324 have been submitted. Cllr Allison  
reported the centre would have to be re-sited soon as the land was 
needed.  Clerk to contact EDC for a commitment on entrance  
roadworks.  It was confirmed that the Young Farmers have agreed to 
complete the fencing. 
Restoration Works to Village Clock. No further information to date. 
Easter Classic Vehicle Rally. The weather was not good and the  
general turnout in Brough was lower than in previous years. A  
proposed meeting with KS Town Council re next yearôs event was  
suggested with dates of Monday 4th June or Monday 18th June at 7pm 
at Brough in order to work together to improve the event.  
Brough Primary School has requested to use parish land for schoolôs 
sports/recreation. This was agreed. 
Highway Steward Report. The repair to the riverside wall at The Inn at 
Brough has been completed. 
This is a brief summary of the meeting. For more details or further infor-
mation contact Mrs C Collis on 017683 71996 or you would be very 
welcome to attend the meetings. The next meeting will be held on  
Monday 11th June 2018 at 7pm upstairs in The Reading Room,  
Main St., Brough.  
Information is also available at www.brough-cumbria.info website. 
                                                                                 Pauline Capstick 

             BROUGH SOWERBY LUNCH CLUB  

 We continue to meet on the first Wednesday of every month  

 for home cooked soups, rolls, sweets and biscuits. We look  

 forward to welcoming you at the Chapel between  

                                12 noon and 1.00.  
 Just turn up or contact 41258 with any questions  

                          Brough Agricultural Show 
                      Thursday 17th August 2017 
        Entry forms & schedule will be published 2nd week June 

                  see www.broughshow.org.uk for download 

но 

                                      St Stephen's Church 
                                            South Stainmore 

                             SUMMER B.B.Q. 

                                    Saturday 7th July   

                         (after coffee morning at 12.30pm) 

                                    Ã7.50 per adult  Ã3.50 per child 

                                           Wine Ã1.00 per glass 

                                                    Raffle 

                     Closing date for tickets Sunday 1st July 

              For tickets Carol 42428 or Karen 42633 

                        All Welcome (please bring a chair) 

                  Warcop Village Show  
 

             Sunday 24 th June          1-4pm  
 

                        Warcop Parish Hall  
 

Baking                                    Preserves and Wine 
Handicrafts  Photographs  
Horticulture and Flowers  Childrenõs Section 
                      Miscellaneous Section  

 

       20p entry for each class       Childrenôs entries free 
 

         Entry forms with details of the classes in each section from: 

The Parish Hall Website 

By emailing: wizzylois1@btinternet.com     

               or  caz.cotehouse@yahoo.co.uk 

By telephoning: Caroline on 42900 or Hazel on 41034 

Or collecting from the Parish Hall 

http://www.brough-cumbria.info
mailto:wizzylois1@btinternet.com
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             Able  
     Memorials Ltd 

Monumental Sculptors & Architectural Masons 

           Showroom & Office 
 1 Wildman Street, Kendal, Cumbria 
 LA9 6EN 
 Tel : 01539 735583 

    Mobile : 07779025745,      Email: sales@ableworldof stone.co.uk  

    Fax:01539732416,             www.ableworldof stone.co.uk 

                     Graham Clark 

         GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
                For all your garden needs 

           grass cutting/ strimming/ turfing 

                 hedge cutting/ pruning 

                    weed  and moss control 

                        power washing 

                           fully insured 

                 Tel : 017683 42383 

               Mob : 07828 083939 
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Ever thought of becoming a 'Community Governor'? 
Brough Community Primary School is looking for a Community  
Governor. Being a Governor is a rewarding and effective way of  
making a voluntary contribution to your community and the lives of 
your local young people. 
Governors should possess good strategic and financial awareness,  
critical listening and appraisal skills with the ability to ask the right 
probing questions. 
Governing Bodies are strategic leaders in schools. The Head teacher is 
accountable to the Governing Body whose main role (together with the 
Head teacher) is to set the aims and objectives of the school in line 
with national guidelines and to monitor progress. 
A small insight into what a Governor is and the role a Governing Body 
plays. 
Does this sound like just what you've been looking for? 
For more information, questions or to show interest, please get in touch 
with our Chair of Governors, Rosemary Varley on 017683 42630 or 
myself as Associate Governor, Karen McSkimming on 017683 41486. 

Gardenersô Corner  
After what has felt like the longest winter in British history for many, Summer 
is upon us. óLast frostsô have been and gone and things are really getting busy 
in gardens and allotments everywhere.  
June is a wonderful time in the garden so enjoy it out there while everything is 
at its best. The days are long and the weather is warm, so make the most of all 
your hard work.  
Here are a few important jobs for this month ï  
Weeding, weeding and more weeding ï Some annual and perennial weeds 
seem to grow 6 inches overnight or just spring up completely out of nowhere. 
It is important to keep on top of weeding as they compete with plants for light 
and nutrients and can kill off newly planted ones. Keep borders hoed regularly.   
Looking after the lawn ï Our grass is thickening up rapidly and regular 
mowing will produce a lush, dense turf.  If you can put on a weekly cut, do so.  
Using a good Spring / Summer grass fertiliser will give rapid results and help 
keep those weeds at bay.  
Rose care - Repeat flowering roses should be deadheaded to encourage new 
blooms. If you did not do so earlier in Spring, then now is also a good time to 
give your roses a boost with a good rose feed. 
Veg you can sow in June - Beetroot, carrots, courgettes, French beans, let-
tuce, marrow, pak choi (one of my favourites), peas, pumpkins, radish, runner 
beans, salad leaves, sweetcorn and turnips. 
Coming up next month ï5 tips for perfect compost.  
                                                                                David@ruralgarden.co.uk  
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    Rushbearing     
Rushbearing is an old festival that 
is still celebrated in only a small  
number of churches throughout 
England.  The tradition dates back to the time when 

churches had earthen floors and rushes were used as a form of renewable 
floor covering for cleanliness and insulation. Rushbearing had fallen into 
decline with the flagging of church floors. But was revived at  
St Theobaldôs in Great Musgrave and St Columba's in Warcop by the 
Rev. Septimus Collinson the son of a local farmer about the late 19th 
Century. The boys carry crosses made out of rushes and the girls wear 
crowns decorated with flowers. The children meet in the village and 
form a procession around the villages behind beautifully embroidered 
banners. 
Warcopôs Rushbearing takes place every year on the 29th of June; with 
Warcop Primary children taking part. 
Musgraveôs Rushbearing takes place on the 1st Saturday in July 

(7th July 2018) with children from the local area.  

St Theobaldõs 
Great Musgrave  

Saturday  
 7th July  2018  

Children from the local area are all welcome to come along to take part.   
Everyone meet at Musgraveôs village institute at 2pm.  Once everyone is 
assembled and photos taken everyone will walk down to the church for 
the 2.30pm service.  After the service afternoon tea will at the village 
institute. 
Crowns for the girls will be available for collection from St Theobaldôs 

from Tuesday 3rd July. 
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BROUGH AND STAINMORE ART GROUP  
 
Well, after all the snow and freezing temperatures of the past few months 
- what a dilemma! Do you go into the garden to work on the weeds 
(which are coming up fast), or do you go into the garden with your paints 
(to capture an image of the beautiful spring flowers and blossoms)?! 
Itôs a tricky choice, especially since our last workshop was a mixed media 
landscape tutorial with the artist Tracey Levine, who paints sometimes 
not only from photographs, but also goes off out into the wild ï so the 
seed has been planted ï if youôll excuse the pun! 
We learned how to óbuildô a painting with Tracey ï starting with a bit of 
scrubbing on of graphite powder to get the darks and lights and put in 
some depth, then it was a bit of charcoal (or pencil) to put in the verticals 
and horizontals, followed by a bit of colour with acrylic paint ï just 
slapped on any old how! Allow a bit of drying time ï chance for a cup of 
coffee and a biscuit ï and once that layer was dry ï out came the soft  
pastels. A bit more of putting on and taking off, a bit more of lights and 
darks and colours and definition, and hey presto ï a beautiful landscape!! 
And all of this with a limited palette of just three main colours ï it was  
amazing!  
The next few things on the calendar for the group include an acrylic  
abstract workshop with Lizzie Tracey at the beginning of June, the group 
summer tea party at the beginning of July, the art section at the Brough 
Show and a pastel portrait workshop in September.  
Lots of fun and creativity to look forward to! See you there!! 
                                                                                          Sara Sylvester 

                                 WARCOP ACTION GROUP 

                                  Annual Strawberry Fair 

                                          On Sunday 3rd June 

                                       at Acacia House, Warcop 

                                             1.30pm onwards 

                           Entrance Ã3.00 to include refreshments 

                                        Various stalls and raffle 

                                       For info 017683 41398 
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STEPHEN CLOSS 

BUILDING 
CONTRACTOR 
Roofing, Plastering 

etc. 
Also interior &  
exterior painting 
GRP Flat Roofing 
Reasonable rates and 

no VAT 
No job too small 

017683 41486 
 07716 573 052 
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        VIRUS REMOVAL,  

       EMAIL    SET UP,   

       SPEED UP YOUR  

         LAPTOP OR PC.  

WE CAN COME TO YOU! 

�&�D�O�O���Z�L�W�K���D�Q�\���H�Q�T�X�L�U�L�H�V���R�Q�� 

�������������������������������������������� 

           Garden Looking Untidy? 

           Long term or one-off jobs 

                  Borders, planting,     

                sowing and growing 

                General maintenance  

            Clearance and make overs 

      Trusted and locally recommended 

      Call 07377 566 417 or 017683 425 78 


